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Welcome to the Hovingham and Scackleton Newsletter

Welcome to the October issue of the Newsletter. In this issue we look to the past, present and future. We feature a news

story from the 19" Century and reflect on the recent Lights Out tribute. Coming soon is the ‘Blame it on the Kaiser’ event,
with readings from the works of the Great War poets, Wilfred Owen and Siegfried Sassoon. We also have an invitation to
join a special service to mark the 150th year of the Hovingham School.

We look to the future too and share an update prepared by a local resident about what’s happening in Ryedale following
the recent seismic survey. There is considerable interest in this topic across our communities and a range of views and
opinions about hydrocarbon exploration and development.

With harvest festival upon us, autumn begins and the wonderful, colourful transformation of our beautiful countryside. We
are fortunate to have the opportunity to purchase and enjoy seasonal food from local producers, available at our monthly,
award winning, Hovingham Village Market . Caroline Davis

This newsletter is available to share with your family and friends, wherever they live around the world. You can download
this from our website www.hovingham.org.uk or subscribe by email to newsletter@hovingham.org.uk

News from the Hovingham Village Market

We Need More Help!

Hovingham Village Market was set up by a group of volunteers led by Mark Woolley and held its first market in October
2009. There have been 60 markets so far and we begin our sixth year of trading this month. The market has grown and
prospered and contributed a lot to the community.

But for it to continue we need more volunteers. Could you help?

We need people to help set up the market and to take it down on market days which are the first Saturday of each month
(except January). However new volunteers wouldn’t have to sign up to help every market. Ideally we would like a larger
group, so that we could have a rota, meaning that a volunteer could help for example every other market or one in three,
for just a couple of hours perhaps.

If you would be interested and would like to know more, please get in touch. Email themarket@hovingham.org.uk,

telephone Martin Bell on 01653 628494, or speak to the market manager at any market. Thank you!

Hovingham bus services from Monday 3" November

North Yorkshire County Council have decided to reduce subsidies for local bus services.
NYCC have terminated their contract with Stephensons effective from Saturday 1*
November 2014, with a new contract and timetable from Monday 3" November 2014.

Details of the service to and from Malton are currently being finalised however, it is
expected that there will be a two-hourly service in both directions.

There will be NO service to and from Helmsley as “the service does not meet performance
standards. Essential journeys will be catered for through a demand responsive service”.
The Parish Council and Action Group are investigating whether it is feasible to organise a
mini-bus regular service with Ryedale Community Transport to and from the Friday Market.

Details of the final arrangements will be circulated with the details of the Malton service to

Hovingham residents as soon as they are confirmed. Phil Chapman
s R N
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Blame it on the Kaiser - Friday 24th October

Hovingham PCC invite you to join them in:-
An Entertainment of the Great War
The evening will include poetry by Owen and
Sassoon as well as famous flag waving songs of
the time, such as Roses of Picardy and Oh it's a
lovely war; as well as comedy sketches and a
feast of local stories and memories.
Venue: Hovingham Village Hall at 6pm
Tickets £10 (children free)

Tickets available from 01653 628386 or 01653
628922.

A glass of wine and WW1 Trench Cake! will be served

All proceeds to go to Hovingham Church Roof Fund.

We are keen to collect family stories about your relatives during World War One. If you have any stories, photos or
memorabilia of someone you were remembering we would be grateful to hear from you. Rob Thompson (Phone 628 640)

A super-duper new Supermobile Library - please use it

Have you visited the Supermobile library recently? The bus had been transformed. | used it mostly to return books | get
from Helmsley library and could rarely find a book that interested me, but the brand new bus has brand new books and it's
no exaggeration that there were so many books | could have borrowed | had to curtail myself! However in the time | was
there only one other person came and | believe only one had been prior to me. So in 3/4 hour only 3 customers!

The bus carries around 3,000 items of stock, including books, DVDs and audiobooks and has disabled access. There is also
access to the internet available via a satellite link. The service calls at Hovingham fortnightly on a Monday from 5pm - 7pm
outside the Riding School. Check the email diary for dates if you forget. David Richardson

It's Flu vaccination time

Flu vaccination by injection, commonly known as the "flu jab" is available every year on the NHS to protect adults (and
some children) at risk of flu and its complications. Flu can be unpleasant, but if you are otherwise healthy it will usually
clear up on its own within a week. However, flu can be more severe in certain people, such as:

e anyone over the age of 65

e pregnant women

e children and adults with an underlying health condition (particularly long-term heart or respiratory disease ie
Asthma)

e children and adults with weakened immune systems

Anyone in these risk groups is more likely to develop potentially serious complications of flu, such as pneumonia (a lung
infection), so it's recommended that they have a flu vaccine every year to protect them. More information is available on:

http://www.nhs.uk/Livewell/winterhealth/Pages/Fluandthefluvaccine.aspx

Penny Coldbeck - Ampleforth Surgery Phone 01653 628203 or 01439 788215 for information or appointments




Hovingham School 150 - Special church service

In October this year, Hovingham School will have been in its present building at the

heart of the community for 150 years.

There will be a special service in the church on October 5th, prepared and led by the
children; they have chosen the hymns, written the prayers and prepared artwork
especially for the occasion. The new Bishop of Selby, Rt. Rev. Dr. John Thomson, will
give a talk and blessing. There will be refreshments in the village hall after the service,
with an opportunity to meet the bishop and continue the celebration with the
children and staff of the school.

Please come and join in this very special occasion on October 5th.

Martyn Boothroyd (Foundation Governor)

Problems with dogs

Dog fouling: health

Following consultation with local people, Safer Ryedale is mounting a campaign to Take the Ieadlll

crackdown on irresponsible dog owners who do not pick up after their pet. Patrols
are to be stepped up, and £50 fines will be issued to irresponsible dog owners in a Take the bag'
bid to reduce the amount of dog waste left on any designated land open to the air .
and to which the public have access. So please carry a bag and bin your dog’s waste
in any litter bin in the area.

Why is it so important to pick up dog faeces? Not only are they unpleasant but they
do constitute a real health hazard. The bacteria that can be transmitted from dog
faeces to humans (e.g. EColi and campylobacter) can cause unpleasant infections in

people. But the most serious is Toxocara, a roundworm infection that can remain in
the environment for years. If ingested (often by small children) serious illness
including blindness can result.

Dog Fouling
Seen it? Report it!

Dangerous dogs: safety

Dogs off the lead can and do bite, knock people over, run across the road and cause road traffic accidents. They can also
frighten people.

It is an offence under The Dangerous Dogs Act 1991 for a dog to be “dangerously out of control in a public place, injuring
any person while it is on private property; or if there are grounds for reasonable apprehension that it will do so”. A dog
does not have to bite someone to be classed as dangerous. If convicted you can face a fine up to £5,000 and/or up to 6
months in prison, in addition to the court ordering that the dog is destroyed or controlled in some way, eg muzzled and on
a lead at all times in public.

So, please keep them on the lead at all times in our villages. And, for the reasons given above, they are NOT allowed in
Hovingham playground at all.

You can report any dogs that are fouling or you feel may be dangerous to the Dog Warden, and report a dog biting incident
to your local police immediately. Contact Ryedale District Council on Tel: 01653 600666 Ext: 208, or email information to:
L dogwarden@ryedale.gov.uk Margaret Bell

Hovingham Estate www.hovingham.co.uk

Residential property - The Estate has residential property to rent, ranging from 2 bedrooms to 5 bedrooms, all situated
within the village. Contact: The Estate Office on 01653 628771

Logs for sale - The Estate sell logs in varying load sizes which can be delivered within 1 mile of Hovingham Village. Contact:
David Blades on 01653 628357

Please note due to harvest logs cannot be delivered during the months of August and September.

Holiday Cottage — Spa Cottage; is an attractive 3 bedroom, 2 bathroom cottage that sleeps 6 in comfort. For bookings
please contact Rural Retreats at www.ruralretreats.co.uk or telephone 01386 701177
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4 Reflections

Most of us can remember how mother had to see how much money was in her purse before she could send us to our local
doctor. Many can also recall the opposition raised in 1948 to the proposed National Health Service by the then
Conservative Party and a large section of the medical profession.

Sadly and worryingly, some of the features on which this, our nation’s finest asset was originally based are being gradually
undermined.

The National Health Service was born, in part, out of the British people’s determination to create a better world for us all
after the hardship and sacrifices experienced by so many during World War Two; recognition of which has, justifiably, been
fulsomely remembered over recent days.

In the same way and ‘lest we forget’, we must also appreciate and remember all the aspects of this fine public service from
which we all benefit, irrespective of our ability to pay. David Sumner

Hovingham Playground

Have you noticed the playground has new equipment? Using
Pasture Lane Open Spaces Fund new items have been

purchased — a gazebo, a roundabout, climbing net, basket ball
hoop and baby slide.

In the school holidays we all saw how popular the playground
has become, with families from Hovingham and nearby
villages taking advantage of the outstanding location and well
maintained equipment. Some have visited from Norton, and
even York, to use the Playground.

However because of the super facilities and location we have
encountered unexpected problems, such as damage to the
recently purchased football nets and the willow planting. This
is a great shame as a lot of expense was taken up with
providing the new equipment and maintaining it, plus the time
of volunteers providing day to day maintenance of the

equipment, grass and hedges.

It is not widely known that this is a private playground on Hovingham Estate land and its only income is that generated
through fund raising, such as running a market café. And it is village volunteers who cut the hedges, check the equipment
and tidy the grounds up - if you can help occasionally with this we would love to hear from you contact us at 628 227.

Two other concerns, firstly regarding car parking near the playground. Notices have been erected requesting people to
park responsibly, but cars are left there, not only for playground users, but also by walkers, runners and those visiting the
cemetery. If you do park there please do so in a responsible manner as this is a private road. Or preferably use the nearby
facility of the Village Hall car park. And secondly, regarding dogs. To ensure the health and safety of children no dogs are
allowed in the playground at all. Signs are displayed to this effect, please respect this really important request.

So if you are using the playground or just passing by please keep an eye open for anyone misusing the facilities.

Thank you! David Richardson for the Playground Committee

Beef, Lamb & Pork - Free Range Eggs - Fresh Seasonal Vegetables . B .
Choice of Sausages, Burgers and Sweet Cured Hams Th un de r C/ l ffe ) F rui ts fr‘ om th e S ea

Fresh Turkey and Chickens Available for Christmas QLICll “'y Fi shmonger's of Scarb or'ough

Orders taken NOW ) Yorkshire fish and shellfish direct from the coast
We are only 2 miles West of Hovingham See us every month at the
Everything we sell is grown or slrfalnlels Hovingham Village Market and
born & reared on our farm - now in Helmsley
. o
; ) ON Please ring if you want me to call or for Special Orders

Peter Thundercliffe 01723 500552 & 07948 502476




Hovingham turns out for Lights Out

Over 100 residents turned out on August 4th for a brief and simple ceremony of
reflection at Hovingham’s War Memorial. This was organised by the Hovingham
Branch of the Royal British Legion (RBL) to mark the outbreak of WWI as part of a
nationwide ‘Lights Out’ initative. Candles were lit for the 16 named on the
memorial plus many others who have died in conflict and were being remembered
by current residents. RBL chairman Richard Orange-Bromehead urged those
attending to also remember those who returned wounded and traumatised who
are often forgotten.

The bugle call Lights Out was sounded at 10pm, and the spot lights on the memorial
switched off, followed by two minutes silent reflection on the 67 who served and
on how the village today might cope with an exodus of over half the population
under 50 years of age. RBL Branch president Dennis Anderson, then gave the
exhortation and the candles were left to burn themselves out. Many houses in the
village turned off their lights at 10pm as a further mark of respect.

Rob Thompson

\ J

Down on the farm

Harvest for me began on 24" July when we cut the Winter Barley. This was when we were having the hot weather at the
beginning of summer so the grain came in without having to put it through the drier. It also allowed the straw to be baled
next day.

After another ten days the oats were ready to be cut. This coincided with the hot weather disappearing and the cooler
unsettled weather arriving; not helped by the tail end of hurricane Bertha dumping 2 inches of rain on us over the weekend
of 9™ and 10™ August. Despite this we managed to get the oats in dry enough to put straight into store. We had to be
patient and pick our time carefully but it was worth it to get the oats in dry.

The wheat harvest started on 16™ August. It took us the next 11 days to combine 110 acres due to the showery weather
and cooler conditions. Whilst the wheat was cut reasonably dry, it all had to go through the drier to take out some
moisture.

The final crop is beans. As | write | still have some to combine but hopefully the next few days will see them done. Over the
last week our area hasn't had the sunny and warm conditions that other parts of the country have had. We seem to have
been stuck under a blanket of cloud which means that although it didn't rain, nothing was drying at all. Although this was
frustrating it allowed us to get on and start to sow next years crop and so far we have drilled some oats and wheat.

The land is ploughing up pretty well with good moisture so the seed should soon germinate. It doesn't take long for the
fields to turn from golden yellow back to brown again as the whole growing process goes full circle.

Overall the yields of the crops have been pretty good this year. They were sown into good conditions last autumn, had rain
at the right time and the hot sunny weather in July filled the grain. However it wouldn't be farming unless there was
something to moan about! The prices have dropped dramatically over the recent months to a level that hasn't been seen
for quite a few years. | was looking through a diary from 1981 (the year | started work) and we were selling corn for the
same price then as it is now! Yes the yields may have improved over those years but the cost of growing them has gone up.

Overall harvest has been fairly OK
with regards stress levels and
difficulties.

Yes the combine has had its
breakdowns, the corn drier has
blocked up occasionally and finger
nails have gone black when the
hammer being used to mend them
hit the wrong part! It wouldn't be
harvest without all that.

As someone said to me, it's the
catastrophes that make the
triumphs more memorable!

Mark Wilson




Hydrocarbon exploration & development - what's happening in Ryedale

Hydraulic fracturing (also known as fracking) to extract shale gas is generating discussion and interest both nationally and
locally. You may have read the front page headline article in the Yorkshire Post (Sat 13 Sept 2014) about the potential

impact on the Yorkshire and Humberside region.

What does all this mean for Ryedale?

You may be aware that throughout June to August 2014, a seismic survey was carried out by TESLA in this area. Over the
last few weeks, the white Land Rovers, other survey vehicles, bamboo canes, surveying equipment and streamers in the

hedgerows have disappeared. The survey is complete.

What happens next?

The 3D seismic survey has been completed and the Third Energy/Viking companies will need time to analyse the results. It
is likely they will make a planning application for exploratory wells in the area. This is already in the pipeline as ‘screening

opinion requests’ — which are precursors to full applications.
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The screening opinion requests
were made in 2013 for test sites

in Stonegrave (Scroggy site)

(NYCC Planning ref:
NY/2013/0249/SCR), and
Terrington (Whenby B site)
(NYCC Planning ref:
NY/2013/0137/SCR).

Both are within the Howardian
Hills Area of Outstanding
Natural Beauty (AONB).

In response to the screening
opinion requests, the company
(Viking) were informed by North
Yorkshire County Council
(NYCC)in August 2013 that they
need
Impact Assessments at both

would Environmental

sites.

Both screening opinion requests
are for two boreholes at each
site. In the documentation, the
depth of the first well at each
stated (1585m in
and 2000m in
which would be

site s
Stonegrave,
Terrington),
consistent with drilling for

conventional gas deposits.




Hydrocarbon exploration & development - what's happening in Ryedale

What is causing concern?

The stated ‘geological’ targets of both sites are the Kirkham Abbey Formation and the Sherwood Sandstone Formation.
This is the same sandstone strata underneath Ebberston Moor South. There is some controversy about reinjecting the
waste water, a by product of the drilling operations, into the strata. Concerns arise about the purpose and depth of the
second borehole at each site (Stonegrave & Terrington). The depth of the second borehole at each site is not stated in the
requests and is stated as ‘still under review’. Concerns arise as to whether ‘reinjection’ of the waste water would be
applied for at these sites, and also whether this could lead to ‘Fracking by stealth’.

Ryedale District Council does not have the power to make decisions on minerals planning applications. They will be one of
a number of consultees, and will be asked for their comments on such applications and will have some influence on the
decision. Consultees will include others such as: Natural England; Yorkshire Water; Yorkshire Wildlife Trust; AONB; Parish
Councils; as well as any individual who can also object. Earlier this year ( March) Hovingham and Scackleton Parish Council
responded to the Joint Minerals and Waste Plan with the following statement: “ we do not support the principle of shale
gas development in Ryedale because of the uncertain nature of the impacts and risks involved”.

What are the timescales? A planning application can be made at any time. Any planning application in the immediate area
for mineral exploitation needs to be approved by North Yorkshire County Council. When a planning application has been
made, there are thirteen weeks to raise objections and influence the decision of North Yorkshire County Council if an
Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) is required. For areas where an EIA is not required, the timescale is only eight
weeks.

Aren’t Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty protected by law?

No, they aren’t. Although the Government announced on 28th July 2014 that fracking will only be allowed in National
Parks and Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty in “exceptional circumstances”, they have yet to define these
circumstances. Recent publication of the North Yorkshire County Council’s Draft Joint Minerals and Waste Plan confirms
that Third Energy, Dart Energy and Egdon Resources are all lobbying the council extensively to include plans to extract
shale gas as part of the Plan. NYCC are to publish their response to the consultation in December 2014

All planning documentation (Search under applicant — Viking, or the individual case references) can be found at
https://onlineplanningregister.northyorks.qov.uk/register/PlanApplist.aspx?searchtype=planning&Category=CM

David R Davis, Hovingham
. y,
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PROFESSIONAL CARE
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Theres al0T - _ ~~Foot Health Treatments
AR '\ ~ Biomechanical Gait Analysis

more SPGCQ ~ Clinic Treatments & Home Visits
at our PI(ICQ! for the Housebound ) '
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Hovingham Village Hall

Consultations by appointment

Tel 01751430806 <. ¢
Call Janice on 01653 628952 or vt www.hovingham.org.uk : g
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8 Church and Chapel

Pilgrim

By the time this goes to press, the first meetings of a course called “Pilgrim” will already have taken place, but if anyone
would like to join at this stage, there are still four meetings to go. The course is focusing on the words of the Creed,
reminding us all of the basis of our beliefs. The course which is being lead by our Rector, is being held in Methodist meeting
room at Slingsby 7.15pm on Monday evenings, the last one being on 27" October. Everyone is welcome. E.L.

Harvest Services

This year, the Church of England Harvest Service will be on Sunday 12" October. Once again, the school will play some part
and as usual, we are glad to welcome our Methodist neighbours. The preacher will be our Rector and the collection will go
to a charity for those suffering in the aftermath of the war in Gaza. There will be a harvest lunch following the service in the
Village Hall, to which everyone is welcome.

Hovingham Methodist Church is holding its annual Harvest celebration and auction in the chapel at 6.30pm on Friday 17"
October. The preacher will be Mr Petch. As usual, the service will be followed by a harvest supper.

Fund raising for the Church Roof

Hovingham PCC invite you to join them in an entertainment on the Great War, called Blame it on the Kaiser. See the
details on Page 2.

Eddie Lucas and Carol Battersby

J
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Car Boot Sale 25th August

Very many thanks to all those who helped on the day, donated and contributed food and drinks, who supported us by
holding a stall and who helped in any other way.

We are delighted with the £722 which was raised and the money will go into the fabric account, towards the repair of the
church roof.

Although, the takings were down on previous years, in view of the competition from other nearby Car Boot Sales and
somewhat indifferent weather, it was a very satisfying result. Eddie Lucas

FootMan

Chiropody ~ Podiatry

The Hovingham
Village Market

Yorkshire Rural Oscar Winner — 2012

Yorkshire Farmers Market of the Year-2012 Alan Cawthorne. BSc (Hons) HCPC Registered.
http://falancawthorne.wix.com/thefootman

W

Services offered:

Nail care and Callus (hard skin) reduction
Biomechanical assessments

Custom, hand-made orthotics / insoles
Diabetic and vascular foot checks
Verrucae treatment and corn removal
Fungal nail and Athlete's foot treatments

W~

If you would like to book an appointment or discuss whether
treatment would be suitable for you, please contact me.

Home Visits Available

Covering Helmsley and all surrounding areas.

‘ Every Friday at Bondgate Clinic
Next Markets 4th Oct & 1st Nov 16 Bondgate, Helmsley, York, YO62 5BR

35+ STALLS & Community Café Tel: 01439 771196
Hovingham Village Hall from 10:30am

SHOP LOCAL & SUPPORT LOCAL thC potesions

council

v The Society of
Chiropedists
TP and Padiatrists

www.hovingham-market.org.uk themarket@hovingham.org.uk




Scackleton Summer Soiree 9
T e L TR Over 40 Scackleton residents enjoyed a lovely get together recently, starting with
. afternoon tea, which everyone helped to provide by bringing cakes and scones.
This led into an evening disco in our village marquee. This was not a fund raising

event, just the opportunity to catch up with old and new people from the village.

A big thank you to Mr and Mrs Edwards for allowing us to use their field and for
baking hundreds of scones and sausage rolls. Also to Paul Envy our resident DJ for
entertaining us with his fantastic disco. Community Spirit at its best.

Wendy Swann

Christening at Scackleton

On an August Sunday, Mr and Mrs Gardner of
Kirbymoorside had their daughter Lexi Ann
christened in Scackleton church.

Wendy Swann

Hovingham
Worsle Arm_sB%ihess
I 062 4LA

www.edgemoor-vets.co. uk

VETERINARY PRACTICE

Dedicated small animal practice in modern purpose-built premises in
Helmsley with branch surgeries in Pickering and Kirkbymoorside.

Our friendly team of four vets, four fully qualified nurses and support
staff are all committed to providing the best possible care for your
pets. We are vour pets’ GP, surgeon, dentist and midwife.

RCVS With branches at Kirkbymoorside And Pickering

ACCREDITED -
PRACTICE www.edgemoor-vets.co.uk

Kitchen 'guAnlte worktops

Need help with your Computer? / T \

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, repairs, WORSLEY ARMS
tuition, or simply an introduction to your PC... sorted C;J‘i{ﬂfﬁé?

in your own home.
An exquisite, timeless country house setting
Martin Underwood 01653 619293 with open log fires and stylish furnishings.
07748 632563 All bedrooms have private bath, telephone, TV and room service.
. Four-poster suite for special occasions.
Underwood Computer Services Main Street Hovingham, York. Tel 01653 628234 /}
4

K www.worsleyarms.co.uk




Rainfall at Hall Farm, Hovingham (in mm)

* Finally rain in August - some 94mmes, of which 59mms fell
by the beck monitoring equipment in the story below.

AVG - figures calculated from 1994 to 2013

Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Total
2010 83 58 47 21 11 37 42 42 82 64 74 31 592
2011 43 68 6 2 41 52 48 112 25 67 28 66 558
2012 49 16 20 148 48 102 110 76 113 97 137 122 1038
2013 57 24 52 14 83 48 26 55 57 90 55 57 620
2014 127 58 38 23 35 54 52 94*
Avg 60 48 38 45 46 58 50 62 53 68 63 58 619

on the weekend of the 9/10" of August !!! This was captured

Figures reproduced with the permission of Robert Wainwright

How deep is Hovingham Beck ?

There are several ways you can see how deep Hovingham Beck is without getting wet, if you have internet access.

The Environment Agency provides details of the water level for the last 48 hours on their website (below right). You can
also register with the agency and receive email, text or phone warnings when the beck is rising.

http://apps.environment-agency.gov.uk/river-and-sea-levels/120698.aspx?stationld=8230

Hovingham Beck at Hovingham
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www.gaugemap.co.uk (above left) shows water levels
for the last five days based on readings taken every 15
minutes.

This snapshot happened to catch the spike in water
levels following the rain during the 8th and 9th which we
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mention in our 'Rainfall article above'.  Phil Chapman

Planning a new

indoor activity?

Our discounts
can help!

Pilot session for regular use - up to 100% off !!!
Residents or regular use - up to 25% off

Will it work? Will it be affordable? Will the first session
succeed? The only way to know for sure is to try it and see.
Your Village Hall would like to help you. Give us a call - we can
offer practical advice and even advise on publicity.

Your Village Hall supports new activities
Call Janice on 01653 628952 or visit www.hovingham.org.uk



http://apps.environment-agency.gov.uk/river-and-sea-levels/120698.aspx?stationId=8230
http://www.guagemap.co.uk/

Parish Council News .

GENERAL - Hovingham & Scackleton
DOGS - Following concern regarding dog excrement,
dogs not under control and dogs in the Playground it
was agreed to publish an article in the Newsletter
outlining the role of the RDC dog warden and the
Police in these matters.
Grass Cutting — The PC are expecting NYCC not to
finance any grass cutting from next year. Councillors
decided that the PC will now finance grass cutting in
both villages to the current extent and frequency.
The PC are still looking for someone prepared to cut
the lower green to the same quality and frequency as
the middle green.
Highways Repairs — It was agreed that recent work in
Church Street were unsatisfactory and will invite
NYCC to a site meeting to discuss the problems.
Police — Regular visits are welcomed and PC Paul
Fenwick has moved to the Action Response Team.
TESLA Donation — Councillor Mrs M. Bell wished to
register her objection to the acceptance of the
donation for the villages.

SCACKLETON

Action on the pot hole at the southern approach to
the village has been requested from NYCC Highways.
Quotations for the supply of two dog waste bins are
being requested.

VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK

The following has been completed:

Storage Shed — Moved to new location.

Gravel on site of old Bowls Pavilion — Replaced.
Outside Electrical Socket — Installed on hall wall.
Satellite Dish — Removed.

Work still to be completed:

Trees along new fence — Four trees will be planted.
Seats and Tables — Will be purchased

Fence by Community Room to Bowls Green — The
Tennis Club will arrange.

Stone House Fence — Will be pruned once end of
growing season reached.

HOVINGHAM
Buses — There will be a two hourly service to and
from Malton and no Helmsley service from 3™
November. (See article elsewhere in Newsletter)
Cemetery and Railings — Painting is planned to start
w/c 15" September. Repairs to the wall have been
started.
Church Clock — £2.500 has been successfully raised
by the generosity of residents and
organisations. A guote to restore/repaint the clock
face is being requested.

village

5 and 7 Hall Farm Cottages — The Joseph Rowntree
Foundation have now completed the shared
ownership agreements on both properties.
Noticeboard — An estimate has been requested.
Parking — It is suggested that cones should be used to
influence considerate parking at the Playground.
There was no consensus on notices on Park Street
redirecting motorists to park at the Village Hall.
Pasture Lane Development and Open Spaces Fund -
RDC are being asked regarding status of pathway
linking development to footpath behind the Malt
Shovel. The status of applications to the Fund have
been provided by the applicants.

Pasture Lane Sign — Has been replaced.

FINANCE

The financial position of the PC remains healthy.

It was agreed to pay £110.78 towards the increased
cost of Playground Insurance, which is included
within the Parish Council Policy.

Monies have been received for the June VAT Return.
The Audit Report has been received and displayed on
notice boards. The auditors have again not charged
for their services as there was no additional work.

FUTURE PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS - 7pm

2014 12" November — Hovingham Community Room
2015 14™ January, 11™ March, 13" May, 8" July
(Scackleton), 9™ September and 11" November.

RYEDALE DISTRICT COUNCIL and AONB

from Councillor Robert Wainwright
Sports and Leisure Management Ltd, trading as
‘Everyone Active’, will take charge of the three
leisure facilities in Ryedale from 1* October.
Outline planning applications for test drilling rigs
inside the AONB have been received by NYCC, two at
the base of Caukleys Bank and the other between
Terrington and Coneysthorpe. Consultation including
the AONB, Highways and the Environment Agency
will take place once an Environmental Impact
Assessment has been completed by the applicants.
Anne Mclntosh, our MP, and Clare Wood, our NYCC
Councillor, will be contacted by the Parish Council
Clerk to determine the criteria for “Exceptional
Circumstances” when extraction of shale gas would
be allowed within an AONB.




Hovingham and Scackleton Diary

October 2014

ath Sat Hovingham Village Market - 10:30am to 1:30pm - Hovingham Village Hall - Please
come along and support the Market; Scackleton Church will run the Community Café.
Benefice Eucharist = 10:30am All Saints’ Church Hovingham - Bishop John
5t sun  |Celebrating 150 years of Hovingham School
Methodist Service — 10:30am Hovingham Chapel - J. Lakin
6" Mon Landfill Waste Collection — Green Bin
Supermobile Library in Hovingham - 5pm until Zpm - Location Hall Green
Truly Scrumptious Fish & Chip Shop - 5:20pm to 6pm Location Hovingham Hall Green
7™ Tue Hovingham Women's Fellowship Light Supper and Quiz- 7pm at home of Pat Hewitt's
or 6:50pm for transport from Hovingham Village Hall - Light supper followed by quiz
Rural Action Yorkshire — POP-UP Business Café 10am-12noon Hovingham Village Hall
11t Sat Ever wished that you had all the answers to your business questions in one place?
The idea is simple, we popup in an informal, easy-to-reach location and bring along a load of
local business experts who can answer your questions for FREE.
12" Sun [Joint Harvest Festival Service - 10:30am All Saints’ Church Hovingham
13" Mon [Recycling Collection - Recycling Bins and Compost Bin
14™ Tue |[Truly Scrumptious Fish & Chip Shop- 5:20pm to 6pm Location Hovingham Hall Green
Harvest Festival Sale and Supper - 6:30pm - Methodist Church - Howard Petch
17" Fri  |Annual Bordeaux Dinner — 7:30pm for 8pm —warslev Arms Hotel
Limited spaces still available, £39.50 per person including all wines
19t Sun Eucharist - 10:30am SLINGSBY Church
Methodist Service — 10:30am Hovingham Chapel — A. Corner
20 Mon Landfill Waste Collection — Green Bin
Supermobile Library in Hovingham - 5pm until Zpm - Location Hall Green
21% Tue |Truly Scrumptious Fish & Chip Shop- 5:20pm to 6pm Location Hovingham Hall Green
End of School Term
Blame it on the Kaiser - 6pm Hovingham Village Hall - A revue of 1st world war
24" Fri entertainment, songs, comedy sketches, local stories and memories devised by Dominic
Goodwin. Tickets £10 [school children free] Available from 01653 628386/628922 including &
glass of wine or beer and WW1 Trench cake. All proceeds to the Church roof fund.
Clocks go back at 2am
26" Sun |Benefice Taize Style Eucharist - 5pm - Coneysthorpe Church
Methodist Service — 10:30am Hovingham Chapel, B. Shackleton
27" Mon |Recycling Collection - Recycling Bins and Compost Bin
28" Tue |Truly Scrumptious Fish & Chip Shop- 5:20pm to 6pm Location Hovingham Hall Green
November 2014
1%t Sat Hovingham Village Market - 10:30am to 1:30pm - Hovingham Village Hall — Please
come along and support the Market; Friends of Hovingham School run the Community Café.
27 Sun Matins (BCP) - 10:30am All Saints” Church Hovingham
Methodist Service — 10:30am Hovingham Chapel = M.Smith Holy Communion
3 Mon Landfill Waste Collection - Gre_en Bin : _
Supermobile Library in Hovingham - 5pm until 7Zpm - Location Hall Green
4™ Tue Truly Scrumptious Fish & Chip Shop- 5:20pm to 6pm Location Hovingham Hall Green
9" Sun United Remembrance Service — 10:45am All Saints’ Church Hovingham
10™ Mon [Recycling Collection - Recycling Bins and Compost Bin
11" Tue |Truly Scrumptious Fish & Chip Shop- 5:20pm to 6pm Location Hovingham Hall Green
12" Wed |Parish Council Meeting - 7pm - Hovingham Community Room - All Welcome
16 Sun Morning Praise - 10:30am All Saints’ Church Hovingham
Methodist Service - 10:30am Hovingham Chapel - M. Graham
17 Mon Landfill Waste Collection — Green Bin
Supermobile Library in Hovingham - 5pm until Zpm - Location Hall Green
18" Tue |[Truly Scrumptious Fish & Chip Shop- 5:20pm to 6pm Location Hovingham Hall Green
239 Sun |Benefice Eucharist Service - 10:30am ST GEORGE’S Church SCACKLETON
Methodist Service - 10:30am Hovingham Chapel, M. Sellers
24" Mon Recycling Collection = Recycling Bins and Compost Bin
25" Tue [Truly Scrumptious Fish & Chip Shop- 5:20pm to 6pm Location Hovingham Hall Green
30% Sun Benefice lona Style Eucharist Service — 10:30am SLINGSBY Church
Joint Methodist Service — 10:30am Slingsby Chapel

This weekly diary is available by email; to receive your copy send email to events@hovingham.org.uk
Published by ©2014 Hovingham Action Group. To publicise your own events please contact us.




